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Diary Dates 
September  

7th PRC finishes 
Term 4 new reception transition visit #2 

Royal Adelaide Show starts 

10th School Closure day 
12th  Yr 6/7 Festival of Music rehearsal & performance at Festival Theatre 

14th  Yr 6/7 Growth & Development  
Term 4 new reception transition visit #3 

Room 11, 12, 13, 14, 23, 24 & 25 dance performance 

Royal Adelaide Show ends 
18th  Room 3, 4, 8, 9 excursion to Mercury Cinema 

20th Sports Day 
21st Casual Day – red themed 

End of term 2:20pm DISMISSAL 
 

Dear parents, carers, students and community friends, 
The process to appoint a new principal to Colonel Light Gardens Primary School involved a panel consisting of a 
Governing Council representative, a staff AEU representative, a peer principal and myself.  The panel considered 
applications and conducted interviews.  I am very pleased to announce that the new principal is Sue Woollard.  Sue is an 
experienced and well respected principal who is looking forward to working with the students, parents and staff of 
Colonel Light Gardens.   
Michele Spencer, Assistant Regional Director, DECD 
 

Staff at CLGPS welcome Sue and look forward to working with her from early next term. 
As we near the end of this term students and staff are very busy with classroom learning activities as well as being 
involved in a range of other valuable learning experiences. Our 3 way interviews are in full swing and students are keen 
to share their learning.  Staff have met and planned for ongoing sharing of their work with staff from other schools in our 
cluster in Maths & the Australian Curriculum. The ideas being gathered and shared will enhance classroom programs and 
build stronger connections between our schools. 
Of course students and staff are now gearing up for our School Sports Day on September 20th. Team captains are 
preparing the team chants and practice begins in earnest this week. Please come along if you can and support your 
child’s team. We are also looking for helpers and donations for our Cake stall on Sports Day. Check the canteen notice for 
details. 
Wayne Hunt, Principal 
 

Class Placement for 2013 
 

Parents are invited to write to the Principal regarding the educational needs of their child(ren) that are to be considered 
in the class placement process to be undertaken next term for 2013.  Parents are asked to address specific learning 
issues related to each individual child and not to include specific teacher requests or year level structures. 
For example, parents may describe the child’s areas of interest or need for further development to consolidate learning.  
Reference could be made to a child’s preferred classroom environment or social needs in a broad sense.  Information that 
‘adds value’ to the existing information we have about each child is what we are seeking. 
This information should be forwarded in writing to the Principal, Wayne Hunt, by no later than Friday, September 
21st, 2012.  This information will be given to the teachers to consider in their decision making in the placement process. 
 

After a thorough process, taking in information from a variety of sources, student placement will be communicated to 
parents and students either at the end of the school year or early in the new year, depending on the quality and 
timeliness of enrolment information forwarded to the school.  The Principal has the responsibility for this process and for 
the final decisions made. 



 

Quiz Night 
What a fun night was had by all. Our Fundraising committee put in an amazing effort, gathering a fantastic array of 
donated prizes and organising a successful night. It is certainly becoming an event not to be missed. At this point the 
fundraising committee has almost reached its 2012 target and are to be congratulated for their work on behalf of all of 
the children at the school. Special thanks must go to Kellie Horton who chairs the committee and provides boundless 
energy, the committee members for their tireless work and Shane from our staff who put together the quiz and games 
that both challenged and entertained us. Thank you also to the parents and staff who attended the evening and whose 
generosity made it so successful. Also special thanks to the many local businesses who donated the prizes for the night. 
Your sponsorship is gratefully acknowledged. 
 

EdAlive Software offer 
For a short time, EdAlive are offering free software to parents!  If you follow the link below, you are able to download the 
Ultimate Maths Invaders Game at no cost. http://www.edalive.com/umi-signup 
Louisa Guest, Assistant Principal (ICT) 
 

After Hours Sport 
 

Soccer Results: 
Week 6 

Senior 1: CLG 7 defeated Paringa Park 2 
Senior 2 : CLG 1 lost to St John the Baptist 8 
Under 11 : CLG 1 lost to Aberfoyle Campus 4 
Under 10 : CLG 5 defeated Paringa Park 1 

Under 9 Silver : CLG 0 drew with Paringa Park 0 
Under 9 Blue : CLG 7 defeated St Teresa CTK 0 
Under 8 : CLG 2 lost to Aberfoyle Campus 4 

 

Basketball Results: 

Week 4 

Yr 6/7 Boys: Bye 
Yr 4/5 Boys: Bye 
Yr 4/5 Girls: CLG 14 defeated St Marys Memorial 8 
Yr 2/3 Mixed: CLG 4 defeated by Stella Maris (1) 6 
 

Week 5 

Yr 6/7 Boys: CLG 51 defeated Sacred Heart (7) 12 
Yr 4/5 Boys: CLG 12 defeated Paringa Park 7 
Yr 4/5 Girls: CLG 13 defeated Christ The King (2) 10 
Yr 2/3 Mixed: CLG 7 defeated by Edwardstown 14 
 

Week 6 

Yr 6/7 Boys: CLG 27 defeated by Sacred Heart (4) 34 
Yr 4/5 Boys: CLG 2 defeated by Christ The King (1) 42 
Yr 4/5 Girls: CLG 8 defeated by St Marys Memorial 30 
Yr 2/3 Mixed: CLG 2 defeated by St Marys Memorial 6 
 

Week 7 
Yr 6/7 Boys: CLG 51 defeated Darlington 6 
Yr 4/5 Boys: Bye 
Yr 4/5 Girls: Bye 
Yr 2/3 Mixed: CLG 2 defeated by Paringa Park Green 7 

Netball Results: 

Week 6 

A1 (Yr7): Aberfoyle Park 23 defeated CLG 16 
A2 (Yr7): Cabra 27 defeated CLG 11 
B1 (Yr6): Pulteney Blue 25 defeated CLG 10 
B3 (Yr5/6): CLG 18 defeated Edwardstown 13 
B3 (Yr 5): CLG 31 defeated Immanuel 16 
D1 (Yr 4): Glen Osmond 18 defeated CLG 12 
E Blue (Yr3): Scored 11 goals 
E White (Yr2): Scored 3 goals 
 

Week 7 

A1 (Yr7): CLG 23 defeated Mercedes 16 
A2 (Yr7): Mitcham 30 defeated CLG 10 
B1 (Yr6): Black Forest 23 defeated CLG 11 
B3 (Yr5/6): CLG 17 defeated Mitcham 7 
B3 (Yr5): CLG 24 defeated Belair 16 
D1 (Yr4): Mitcham 9 defeated CLG 3 
E Blue (Yr 3): Scored 10 goals 
E White (Yr 2): Scored 10 goals 

 

A reminder that the netball end of season break up and presentation will be held in Langley Hall Saturday September 8 
starting at 10:30am. We will have a sausage sizzle to follow the presentation. All girls playing netball should have 
received a notice about this from their coach, which entitles them to a free sausage and drink. We hope you all can make 

it. Please bring a sweet to share. Any questions, ask your coach or Sue (0438) 704 266 or Teresa (0417) 854 639. 

  

Sports Day – Thursday 20th September 
Sports day is fast approaching! You are most welcome to attend for all or part of the day. Every child will participate in 3 
sessions of Athletics, Life Be In It Games, & Come ‘n’ Try Sports. The program for the day is:   
9:30am - Opening 

10:00am-11:00am – sessions commence  
11:00am-11:25am – Recess  

11:30am-12:30pm – sessions continue  

12:30pm-1:25pm – Lunch 
1:30pm-2:30pm – sessions continue 

2:30pm-3:10pm - Year level relays and presentation. 
During the next two weeks the children will be practising different athletic events (eg: shot put, hurdles, long jump) and 
on Sports Day they will be able to compete for points for their House team. Children are asked to wear the colours of 
their team on the day.  
Tom Budin, PE Teacher 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ROOM 4 
We have had our own 

Olympics, worked 
with our buddies, and 

used Maths and 
Technology to design 

and construct a 
backyard garden. 



Resource Centre 
PHEW! It's the last day for Premier's Reading Challege tomorrow September 7. It’s been great to see the students 
working so hard to achieve meeting the challenge. Well done everyone. The classes that have completed the challenge 
are 01, 02, 04, 05, 11, 14, 17, 18, 21, 22, 23, 24, 25. Great work everyone! 
 

Congratulations to the following students for meeting the challenge since the last newsletter. 
 

Room 04: Ethan, Max, Lukas, Scarlett, Nabila, Oliver, 
Lakai, Thomas, Ruby 
Room 05: Jacob, Lincoln, Ned, Lucy, Amelia, Thomas 
Room 1: Dylan, Miah, Anne, Brody 
Room 3: Crystal, Lachlan A, Lachlan M 
Room 4: Nicholas, Abror, Ellie, Ethan, Stephanie, Imaad, 
Jeremy, Peyman, Logan 
Room 8: Harrison, Francesco, Jessica, Harley, Georgina, 
Caitlin, Anna, Mitchell, Lucy, Zachary, Hannah, Lachlan R 

Room 9: Bryn 
Room 12: Renee, Stella, Aidan 
Room 13: William, Rohan 
Room 16: Lachlan 
Room 18: Austin, Efflin 
Room 19: Dean, Oliver, Eloise S, Tayla 
Room 20: Charles, Jasper, Ben, laura 
Room 21: Angus, Keaton, Jack, Jordan, Michael 

 
Fantastic work to the following students for reading their 13th Book. 
 

Room 04: Ethan, Max, Lukas, Scarlett, Nabila, Oliver, 
Lakai, Thomas, Ruby 
Room 05: Jacob, Lincoln, Ned, Lucy, Amelia, Thomas 
Room 1: Anne 
Room 3: Lachlan M 
Room 4: Ellie, Jeremy 
Room 9: Bryn 
Room 16: Lachlan, Filip 
Room 18: Austin, Efflin 

Room 20: Jack, Grace, Brittany, James, Isabella, Amy, 
Natalie, Dylan, Mitchell, Adam, Brodie, Peter, Liam, 
Laura, Tayla, Kate, Lauren, Jorgia, Jake Mi, Edward, 
Charles, Joel, Ellie, Jake Me, Kayne, Ben, Jasper 
Room 21: Angus, Jack, Benjamin, Oriana, Jack L, Jordan 
Room 22: Aneesa, Aolani, Ashleigh, Ava, Georgina, 
Heather, Hugh, Ishnoor, Isobel, Jacob, Jeanine, Josiah, 
Kyan, Lachlan, Nicholas, Nuhaa, Samantha, Sara, Sean, 
Sierra, Tori, Vasily, Zachary, Zahlee 

 

Great work to all the students at CLGPS!!! 
Jan Hakkaart, Teacher Libararian 
 

SRC – Casual Day 
The SRC have arranged for the final day of term 3 (21st September) to be the Casual Day for term 3. The theme for the 
day will be 'red' – red clothes and/or red ribbons, red socks etc. The SRC will pass the gold coin donations to the Red 
Cross. 
 

T.O.M 
This Sunday, the 9th September, our Tournament of the Minds team will be performing at Flinders University. The team, 
consisting of Rose, Josie, Chloe, Faiza, Jakeya, Ellena and Jessica, have been very conscientiously working to prepare 
themselves for the big day. We wish them all the best. 
Chris Braybrook & Heather Frances, T.O.M Coordinators 
 

Canteen 
Sports Day Lunch order envelopes were distributed this week. All family members (mums and dads too) may order lunch. 

 
SUBWAY 

Six Inch Sub $5.30 
Foot Long Sub $8.30 
Salad Plate $8.30 
 

ORDERS MUST BE RETURNED TO CANTEEN  
BEFORE 12 NOON WEDNESDAY 12TH SEPT 

 
Orders received after this cut off will be returned to you. Unfortunately strict cut off times need to be adhered to due to 
the large amount of work required to collate and organise arrangements. 
Please also note: 
1) One envelope per person 
2) correct money to be enclosed, no change will be given 
3) all orders must go back to your child’s classroom for collection. 
 
I still need volunteers for the cake and drinks stall, if you can spare 30 minutes then everyone will still have time to see 
their children compete. Many more donations of cakes / biscuits / slices are required if you can assist it would be very 
much appreciated. This is the Canteen’s only fundraising event of the year which contributes to its viability. Thankyou to 
all commitments already received, a roster will be displayed in the canteen and a phone call to confirm. 
Helen Parsons, Canteen Manager 
 


